
 

Municipal offices will be 
closed from December 24 
through to January 1 for 
Christmas Holidays.   

THE NEW FACILITY WIL L FEATURE:  

¶ Three ice pads , one of which is 
sledge-hockey compatible. 

¶ Rinks also feature in-floor heated 
spectator seating that uses recy-
cled energy from ice compressors. 

¶ A modern, open design with perfect 
sight lines  from anywhere in the 
facility, and a focus on accessibility 
for everyone. 

¶ An 8,000 square foot wi-fi enabled 
library  with an extensive selection 
of resources. 

¶ Large gymnasium  with a spring -
loaded wood floor  for maximum 
comfort, and dropdown nets for in-
door baseball.  The gym can be di-
vided to host two simultaneous 
events. 

¶ Large double banquet room .  

¶ A four-lane heated indoor walk-

ing track . 

¶ A wide ranging pool design to 
accommodate recreation, laps, 
parents and tots, learn-to-swim 
and therapeutic needs. 

¶ Three community multi -
purpose rooms , one featuring 
mirrors and bars for dance studio/
training. 

¶ Outdoor amenities including ball 
hockey courts , soccer fields , 
tennis courts , a cricket pitch  

and 5 kms of trails . 

Lakeshore Community Recreation 
Complex Capital Campaign Underway!  

Your Members of  

Council:  

Mayor - Tom Bain 

Deputy Mayor - Al Fazio 

Councillors  

Ward 1 - Len Janisse  

Ward 2 - Dave Monk 

Ward 3 - Charles W.    
McLean 

Ward 4 - Steven Bezaire 

Ward 5 - Dan Diemer 

Ward 6 - Linda McKinlay 

Register your house 
alarm!   

Registration allows you 2 
false alarms in a year; 
otherwise you are fined $100 
per false alarm.   

Only $11.30.  

The Town of Lakeshore is proud to be bringing to this community a recreation 
centre that puts physical, educational and community resources under one roof. 

Not only does a multi-use facility of this caliber increase our quality of life, but it 
also puts Lakeshore on the map as a leading community attracting sporting 
events and tourism which builds our economy. 

Winter 2013  



 

reducing the average age of our inven-
tory 5 years and a 49% reduction in wa-

termain breaks.  In 2012, the 
money was put towards the reno-
vation of Rourke Line, and the 
renovation of Notre Dame St.     

At this time, this fund is not per-
manent and the Federal govern-

ment is assessing the effectiveness of 
this program.  The Town of Lakeshore 
certainly appreciates the monies re-
ceived which enables us to complete 
projects which would otherwise not be 
done.  Council has lobbied the Federal 
Government to maintain this fund. 

Since 2010, the Town of Lakeshore has 
received $6.2 million in assistance from 
the Gas Tax Fund.  
This Federal money 
has been put to good 
use.  In 2010 and 
2011 we replaced 
several watermains, 

There has been significant progress 
as of late. When driving by the facil-
ƛǘȅΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ŀǘ ппт wŜƴŀǳŘ [ƛƴŜ wƻŀŘΣ 
you can see our future recreation 
complex truly taking shape. While 
the construction crew has been 
working away onsite, our Capital 
Campaign team have been working 
away behind the scenes to secure 
major gifts and naming opportuni-
ties. 

We were pleased to see such an 
amazing turnout at the launch of our 
community campaign on October 5. 
And we are thrilled to let you know 
that some exciting announcements 
will be made in the coming weeks 
regarding major gift donations and 
naming opportunities. 
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out support from our community. 

 

Any mail sent to Town Hall should be addressed as 
follows: 

 

Town of Lakeshore 

419 Notre Dame St. 

Belle River, ON 

N0R 1A0 

Note: There is no Box Office number.   

We have approx. 20 employees who fix our roads, 
watermains or plow snow in the winter. Traffic 
has become an increasing concern as cars pass 
too close and too fast by road side job sites.  We 
ask that you slow down and use caution when passing work areas on the 
side of roads.  Snow plow operators have also commented on how cars 
have tried to pass them, resulting in accidents occurring.  If you see the 
blue and flashing lights on a snow plow, do not pass.  They understand 
they are going slow, but they are clearing the road for your safety.  Help 
us ensure our staff go home to their families every night.   
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Home Safely  

To donate and become a part of the legacy, visit www.ourtimeourplace.ca 


